
2666 Rodman Drive 
Los Osos, CA 93402 

805.528.6868 Phone 
805.538.4141 Fax 	 DOCKET 
~v~w.TRCsolutions.corn 

July 1 1, 2008 

Ms. Michelle Woods 
Project Manager 
C/O Dockets Unit, 4th Floor 
California Energy Commission 
15 16 Ninth Street 
Sacramento, CA 95814-55 12 

Ref: 	 Response to California Energy Commission 
Data Request Workshop for Avenal Energy (08-AFC- 1) 

Dear Ms. Woods: 


In response to CEC Staffs request at the July 1,2008 Data Response and Issues 

Resolution Workshop for Avenal Energy (08-AFC-I), enclosed are three copies of the 

Avenal Energy site cut and fill depth plan showing the 100-year flood zone. 


Also enclosed is a copy of a letter from the Kings County Fire Department referenced in 

Response Nos. 70 and 73 in the Avenal Power Center, LLC June 20,2008 Responses to 

California Energy Commission Data Requests 1-74. This letter was previously submitted 

to Christopher Meyer on June 27,2008. 


Electronic copies, along with proof of service declaration, are being concurrently sent to 

each of the individuals on the attached proof of service list. 


If you have questions regarding the enclosed items, please call me at the phone number in 

the letterhead, or Jim Rexroad at (713) 275-6147. 


Sincerely, 


Joseph L. Stenger, PG, REA 

Project Director 


Enclosures: 
Sketch Site Cut and Fill Depth Plan (3 copies) 
June 27,2008 letter to Christopher Meyer wlattachment (1 copy) 

Attachment: 
Proof of Service 

cc. 	 Jim Rexroad, Avenal Power Center, LLC 
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2666 Rodman Drive 
I" Los Osos, CA 93402 

805.528.6868 Phone 
805.528.4141 Fax 

ww \\ .TRCsolutions.co~n 

June 27,2008 

Mr. Christopher Meyer 
Project Manager 
California Energy Commission 
1 5 16 Ninth Street, MS- 1 5 
Sacramento, CA 95814-5512 

Re: Kings Countv Fire Department Service Support Letter for Avenal Energy (08-AFC- 1) 

Dear Mr. Meyer: 

On behalf of Avenal Power Center, LLC, attached is a letter from Kings County Fire 
Department (KCFD) with information regarding KCFD's willingness and ability to provide 
emergency response services to Avenal Energy. Response Nos. 70 and 73 in the Avenal Power 
Center, LLC June 20,2008 Response to California Energy Commission Data Requests 1-74 for 
Avenal Energy (08-AFC-1) indicated that this letter was forthcoming and would be provided to 
staff when received. The attached letter affirms the information provided in Response Nos. 70 
and 73. 

Please feel free to call Jim Rexroad at (7 13) 275-6 147, or me at the telephone number in the 
letterhead, any time there are questions regarding Avenal Energy. 

Sincerely, 

Joseph L. Stenger 
Project Director 

Attachment 

cc. Jim Rexroad, Avenal Power Center, LLC 
Tracey Gilliland, Avenal Power Center, LLC 






